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PRESENT: 

\ t ,, 

PLANNING AND DEVELOPMENT 
- 1t-.o\Jt=-v 

J. Walchli, A. 
J. Marshall, P. 
C. Culbert, C. 

l"''\ 
October 13, 1993 

. }7--/)] 
(/ --,-

Syler, B. Reuning, R. Miess, M. Boyce, 
Westfall, J. Margeson, D. Cross, M. Kear, 
Braack, N. Simon, J. Arden-Hopkins 

Paul Westfall, Cooperative Extension, invited all interested 
parties to attend the Annual Meeting to be held at the Campus 
Center at Houghton College, at 6:30 p.m. on October 28th. Please 
make reservations as dinner will be served. 

Paul also invited everyone to a reception in honor of Phyllis 
Benjamin on November 10 from 3-5 p.m. at their offices. Phyllis 
has given 40 years of service to Cooperative Extension. 

Paul noted the 4-H Recognition Day was quite successful even 
though it was a rainy, cold, nasty day. 150 members and leaders 
turned out and many members were given recognition for this years 
work. 

Noted that a new 4-H secretary is now on duty and applications 
will be taken through Friday of this week for a part-time clerk 
position. 

Noted that milk prices are again dropping and there is much 
concern regarding this. Crop yields look good for this year. 

A joint venture with Steuben County will begin soon. Allegany 
and Steuben counties will share two technical advisors in the 
fields of dairy farming and farm management. 

Mike Kear reported that an extension to November 30th has been 
received for the Matching Funds Program. We have already received 
the 1993/94 grant which our share is $17,123. 

Mike introduced Fleurette Pellitier, a member of the Tourism 
Council. Mrs. Pellitier, requested that the county hire a Tourism 
Specialist as soon as possible. She noted how important it is 
erect signage on county roads and especially the Southern Tier 
Expressway. Also the importance of attracting retirees to the 
area. 

Mike noted the impending closing of the Randolph Fish Hatchery 
(trout). He requested a letter of support to keep this hatchery 
open for they have stocked Cattaraugus and Allegany county streams 
since 1933. On motion of B. Reuning, seconded by M. Boyce and 
carried, moved a letter be sent in support of keeping the hatchery 
open to be signed by Chairman Walchli and Chairman Cross. 
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Mike expressed concern that the Travel Guide needs attention 
now, as it is due at the printers on December 1st. 

On motion of B. Reuning, seconded by M. Boyce and carried, 
moved to have John Walchli appointed as Interim Tourism Specialist 
until December 31, 1993 and to have Jesse Case begin working on 
tourism immediately. 

Mike reported that the Ag and Farmland Protection Board met 
Tuesday evening and recommends the following: 

To combine Ag Districts 11 and 4 
To recommend continuation of Ag District 3 
To eliminate Ag District 5 
To increase acreage in Ag District 6 

Based on these recommendations, Mike requested approval to 
arrange to hold a Public Hearing. On motion of M. Boyce, seconded 
by A. Sylor, request approved. 

Julie Mashall reported on her attendance at the Canadian 
International Trade Show in Toronto last week. She noted that the 
Canadians are extremely interested in our area of the U.S. for all 
kinds of reasons. She took literature this year but would like to 
take samples of county products next year. Also discussed the 
possibility of holding our own trade show. 

Julie noted that a county current profile desperately needs to 
be updated. The last update was done in 1988. 

She requested permission to advertise in the magazine Plants, 
Sites and Parks. It is expensive but she feels well worth it. The 
cost would be $3000. to advertise in 3 different issues. Feels 
more follow-p and tracking should be done after inquiries and the 
ad should be altered somewhat. On motion of M. Boyce, seconded by 
R. Miess and carried, permission was granted. 

Julie requested permission to travel to Albany to attend a 
workshop and briefing on the creation of a Economic Deve.lDpment 
Zone within the county. On motion of A. Sylor, seconded by M. 
Boyce and carried, permission granted. 

Chris Culbert gave an update on Youth Bureau activities of the 
last four months. Then she requested several motions for the 
approval of 1994 funding awards made by the Youth Board. 
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PREPARE RESOLUTION 

On motion of A. Sylor, seconded by B. Reuning and carried, 
moved for the county to enter into a contract with the State DFY 
for SDPP funding for 1994. County Attorney to prepare resolution. 

On motion of A. Sylor, seconded by R. Miess and carried moved 
for the county to enter into contracts with the four SDPP agencies 
funded for 1994. Referred to Finance Committee. 

On motion of A. Sylor, seconded by R. Miess and carried, 
approved a request to enter into contracts with 12 service programs 
funded for 1994. Referred to Finance. 

PREPARE RESOLUTION 

On motion of M. Boyce, seconded by B. Reuning and carried, 
moved to approve Youth Board funding of all 1994 municipal service 
and recreation programs. County Attorney to prepare resolution. 

Craig Braack passed out his monthly report. He reported on 
his activities at BOCES Field Days. He thanked Leonard Watson for 
the use of his family's old ice harvesting equipment and wagon 
which he demonstrated to the students. 

Craig noted that the State Education Department had requested 
copies of his budget, guidelines and By-laws. After much 
correspondence back and forth and help from the County Attorney, 
this request from the State was found to be null and void. Their 
computer had made an error. However, Craig now feels it necessary 
to establish Guidelines and By-Laws for the museum. He will begin 
work on them. 

Two preliminary sketches for murals for the museum will be 
received within the next two weeks. These murals will depict an 
1800's kitchen and civil war artifacts. 

Craig noted that Allen Stone, Angelica Town Historian passed 
away last week and will be sorely missed. His penchant for the 
pioneer days of our county between 1795 and 1825 was well know. 

On motion of B. Reuning, seconded by R. Miess and carried, 
approved the minutes of 9/23 1 9/15 1 8/11, 8/9 and 7/27/93. 

Meeting adjourned. 



PLANNING AND DEVELOPMENT 

NOVEMBER 10, 1993 

PRESENT: J. Walchli, M. Boyce, D. Meiss, D. Cross, J. Margeson 

Gary Reynolds of Coslos Restaurant in Almond talked to the 
Committee about promoting tourism outside the County through the 
Tourism Council. 

Gary Smith of Swain talked to the Committee about the Tourism 
Council's recent activities. The Council hopes to be incorporated 
by mid-January. The Council is working on the travel guide which 
should be out mid-January. The Council hopes to produce an 
Allegany County Travel Guide and they hope to eventually have a 
travel/tourism specialist on board. 

There was discussion about the cover picture for the travel 
guide. Everyone was in agreement that a professional picture could 
be used as along as it was an attention-getter. 

Denise Garrison from Cable One was introduced and talked about 
the advantages of TV advertising and Cable Ones service area. 
Mike Kear responsed that I Love NY matching funds could be used by 
Allegany County. 

Ray DeTyne from Multi-Mode talked about having a business 
within Allegany County produce video that could be used for 
multimedia advertising for all Allegany County advertisements run 
outside the County. 

Roseanne Rowcliffe explained to the Committee that the 
Wellsville Chamber of Commerce and the Cuba Patriot are going to 
produce an Allegany County tour guide either quarterly or twice a 
year and the first paper should be out next Spring or Summer. 

Jesse Case expressed his thanks to the Board, Mike Kear and 
the Tourism Council for his position and the assistance given him 
in his new role. 

Mike Kear talked about the week long Grantsmanship Training 
that he attended. He highlighted some of the main topics that they 
talked about at the training. 

Corrections to minutes of 10/13/93. 
1st sentence should read: 

PREPARE RESOLUTION 

2nd page, 4th paragraph, 

Based on these recommendations, Mike requested resolution to 
hold a public hearing on December 13, 1993. County Attorney to 
prepare resolution. 
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Mike and Jesse talked about Working 2000. It appears that 
everyone has the same concerns about tourism. Political leaders 
need to be educated about the importance of tourism. There are no 
potential funding sources and no dedicated funds from tax bases. 

It was noted that the Tourism Council meets the 1st Tuesday of 
every month here in Legislative Chambers. 

Mike asked committee for approval to look into a RFP for Ag. 
Districts. On motion of Meiss, seconded by Boyce and carried, 
permission was granted. 

Peter 
introduced. 
patents. 

Roberts and Kevin Hayes from PolyCeramics were 
The two gave a brief talk about their business and 

Julie Marshall talked about her trip to Albany for the EDZ 
conference. She noted that the County does not need to take 
position on the municipalities that may apply. She noted that a 
letter of intent needs to be submitted from interested 
municipalities within the next two weeks. 

Julie asked permission to attend Canadian International Trade 
Association show. On motion of Boyce, seconded by Meiss and 
carried, permission was granted. 

Julie noted that Economic Development was required to have an 
Advisory Board. She submitted to Committee a list of various names 
within the designated areas for Committee consideration. On motion 
of Boyce, seconded by Meiss and carried, moved to accept list and 
allow Chairman Cross to make any necessary changes. 

Correction to minutes of 10/13/93 meeting. Paul Westfall 
would like the sixth paragraph on the 1st page to read, 

"A joint venture with Steuben County is being discussed. The 
proposal is that Allegany and Steuben counties share two 
technical advisors in the fields of dairy farming and farm 
management." 

Meeting adjourned. 



NOV 2 2 1993 NOT 
PLANNING & DEVELOPMENT 

November 16, 1993 

PRESENT: J. Walchli, D. Meiss, B. Reuning, D. Cross, J. Margeson 
C. Peterson, P. Westfall, L. O'Brien, F. Sinclair, 
C. Braack, D. Rychknowski, J. Bastian, C. Culbert 

On motion of B. Reuning, seconded by D. Meiss and carried, 
approved a request for two staff members of Employment and Training 
to attend a JTPA conference in Rochester at a cost of $45/person. 

PREPARE RESOLUTION 

On motion of D. Meiss, seconded by B. Reuning and carried, 
approved a transfer of funds within Employment and Training 
accounts. See attached. Referred to Finance. County Attorney to 
prepare resolution. 

Paul Westfall of Cooperative Extension noted various programs. 
The pesticide course included 19 people and will be concluding 
shortly. The Extension is looking into waiving a repeat test for 
those people already certified. 

Paul noted the Nutrient/Management class is a two day course. 
The first class will be in Rushford on January 5th and the followup 
class will be in Delevan on the 12th. The second session will be 
held in Alfred on January 18th and 20th. 

Paul noted the 2nd Annual Dairy Congress which will be held in 
February 1994 and involves three other counties. 

On November 29th at 7:OOpm Cornell will be broadcasting a 
teleconference on County government. Paul mentioned he would be 
sending out invitations to all new legislators. Discussion 
followed as to where to show the broadcast since the Cooperative 
Extension office does not have a downlink. 

Lynn O'Brien of Cooperative Extension passed out an Impact 
Statement regarding composting. Attached to original minutes. She 
noted the importance of educating people on the simplicity of 
composting. 

Fred Sinclair voiced 
insurance will affect the 
assured Fred that he would 
self-insurance plan. 

concern as to how the County self-
District insurance. The Committee 

be kept abreast on the status of the 

Fred notified the Committee that there will be two legislaiJLve 
vacancies the first of the year on the District Advisory Board as 
Legislators Frair and Watson are not returning for another term. 
It will be up to this Committee and the Chairman of the Board to 
recommend two legislators. 

VED 



Fred noted the District is working closely with the 
Cogeneration plant in the Town of Hurne on storm water retention and 
erosion plans. 

Fred noted various meetings he has attended. He attended a 
Rushford Lake Cottage Owners meeting to discuss water quality and 
the Darn. He attended a meeting on the sewage and water corridor 
located in the Town of Almond. 

Repairs have been made to the Rushford Swim Area and it has 
been buttoned up and closed for the year. 

The sale of the hardwood with RAM Forest Products is final at 
this time he was unsure when they would start the harvest. 

Fred reminded Committee that they have permission to sell the 
Sanitorium Lot, they just need to make recommendations. 

Fred addressed some of the issues that have been questioned 
recently. First the issue of Legislative funding for Parks and 
Forests, the money budgeted is for a County program not a District 
program. There is one County laborer who is housed at the District 
office, he receives the assistance of the District in carrying out 
his respective duties as designated by this Committee. 

The second issue is the elimination of the District itself. 
The District is a political subdivision of the County. The County 
could cut their funding but there would need to be a public 
referendum to prernanently close the District office. 

Craig Braack passed out his monthly report. Noted was his 
trip to Washington DC and photographing of a Arlington funeral. As 
noted was the Sinclair stack corning down. 

Craig was pleased to announce that the official opening of the 
County Museum will be on December 16th at 2:00pm. Open House will 
follow through Sunday, December 19th. 

Don Rychknowski from STW addressed the Committee about the 
Municipal Partenship Dernostration project. See attachment. The 
Committee tabled the issue of committing $10,000 for this project. 

Jan Bastian asked Committee for the re-instatement in the 1994 
budget of the $3600 for the Sportsrnens Federation to send kids to 
various summer camps. The Committee recommended he speak to the 
full Board at the next meeting. 

Christina Culbert requested permission to attend a YouthBuild 
conference in Philadelphia, Pa. on November 22nd & 23th. On motion 
of D. Meiss, seconded by B. Reuning and carried, permission was 
granted. 



PREPARE RESOLUTION 

On motion of D. Meiss, seconded by B. Reuning and carried, to 
accept the Economic Development Advisory Board as listed for the 
balance of 1993. See attached. County Attorney to prepare 
resolution. 

Meeting adjourned at 4:33pm. 



IMP.LL\.CT STATEMEl'~T 

Home and School Composting 

Over 30% of our solid waste nationwide 
is comprised of food and yard waste.· 
Composting converts waste into a valuable 
product to be reused in garden and grounds 
maintenance. Widespread interest in 
environmental quality and concern of waste 
disposal limitations has direct implications for 
vaste disposal practices in the county. Changes 

will impact both economic and environmental 
concerns of county residents. 

Cornell Cooperative Extension of 
Allegany County offers educational workshops 
for both community and school groups on home 
composting. The program introduces the five 
basic aspects of home composting: the 
organisms that are involved in the composting 
process; manageable components in the process; 
types of materials that can be composted; home 
composting systems; and uses of compost. 

While composting is a natural process, 
proper maintenance of a system will 
1ignificantly decrease the time necessary to 
complete the process. Through the Speakers 
Bureau program, community organizations may 

become involved. Programs may be geared to 
any age group, showing that each of us can 
have an affect on waste management. 

School children, while learning about the 
importance of composting to reduce solid waste 
disposal, are also introduced to the scientific 
principles which are at work in the compost 
process. Through 11 hands-on 11 experiences they 
are able to measure the volume of material at 
the beginning of the process and chart the 
decrease throughout the decomposition process. 
They are also able to measure the heat produced 
and through experimentation are able to 
investigate the effect of heat on the composting 
process. 

Currently two Wellsville schools are 
implementing a composting program. Each is 
starting out with one class being responsible for 
the maintenance of their holding unit. Cafeteria 
wastes will be used as well as some yard waste 
from around the school. 

In conjunction with the Recycling 
Coordinator and Allegany County Department 
of Public Works, additional school programs 
will be started. Home composting workshops 
for adults are being offered county-wide as 
requested. 



0-R=ice o.J= Coant(Y Histonian 
Court Street, Belmont, New York 14813 Telephone 716 268·9293 

CRAIG BRAACK, Historian 

MONTHLY ACTIVITY REPC?.T FOR COUNTY HISTORIAI.IJ, OCT. 1993: 

5-Tues. T~lk for Angelica Senior Citize~~ on the History of Canals in N.Y.S. 

5- I! 

P.M. Attended meeting of the County Historical Society in Belfast. 

6-Wed. Talk for Scio 4th graders on local history, 

8-Frid. C nducted vlalking hi :tory tour :·f Monuments in Belmont for 4th grader:::. 

ll-Mon. P.M. Talk for Hinsdale Senior c::..tizens on "Vanishing Americana." 

12-Tues. P.M. Talk for Wellsville Lutheran Church Group on the American West. 

14-Thur. A.M. talk at Wellsville Commun:.ty Center for Senior Citizens, 

15-Fri. Talk at Rushford Campus ::.:;:~ C-R ~entral Schools for hth graders on local history, 

15- , .. P.M. Talk in Olean for the Cattaraugus County Bird Club on Wildlife of the Am. West. 

17-Sun. Noon talk for Wellsville Christian Temple Church Dinner on early Wellsville History. 

18-Mon. Talk to Belfast 4th graders on local canal history, 

~~-Thur. Talk in Cuba for the County D.A.R. Chapter on the American West. 

22,23 & 24- Spent in Washington D.C. to the return of the Statue of Freedom to the Capital 
Dome after extensive repair::: in celebration of the 200th birthday of the " 

26-Tues. Noon talk 'for 'the Fillmore Senior. citizens on the Statue of Libert & Statue of Freed·o: 

22-Thur. Wellsville for regular :nonthly -;;alk to 3 Nursing ~ames on local history, 

29-Friday, P.M. Talk in Coudersuort for the Pot"ter County Historical Society en Religious 
History of Central & \·les"tern Nevl York. 



SOUTHERN TIER WEST REGIONAL PLANNING AND DEVELOPMENT BOARD 

MUNICIPAL PARTNERSHIP DEMONSTRATION PROJECT 

ARC FY 1994 

Brief Description of Project. 

The Municipal Partnership Demonstration Project will provide technical 
assistance to groups of municipalities that are committed to developing 
and implementing cooperative approaches that will improve local 
government effectiveness and efficiency. 

For nearly four years, STW's Community Assistance Program has worked 
very closely with the rural governments of Allegany, cattaraugus and 
Chautauqua Counties. The program has offered local governments a wide 
variety of assistance such as educational training, assistance with 
improving records management, cooperative endeavors, rural economic 
development, community planning, budgeting, zoning, and assistance with 
a host of other issues relevant to local government operations. While 
issues and concerns facing these 131 municipalities change on a regular 
basis, one fact remains; rural local governance is becoming increasingly 
costly and complex. 

One of the major problems encountered by rural local governments is the 
~art-time nature of the public positions. Supervisors, Mayors, Clerks, 

ighway Superintendents and other administrative positions are mainly 
part-time due to the size of the budgets. While part-time positions may 
have had their place in simpler times, it is becoming more and more 
difficult to administer everyday operations such as budgeting, 
liability, constituent's concerns, environmental issues, public safety, 
highway, health, recreation, sanitation, and public water systems. In 
fact, local officials will be the first to say that the job now requires 
professional skills they do not possess, not to mention the amount of 
time the position requires to perform it adequately. As a result, it is 
becoming increasingly more difficult to attract qualified candidates to 
serve what has become largely a volunteer position. This trend can be 
documented by the number of uncontested elections and vacant elected 
positions throughout the state. 

Another major problem facing rural local governments is the decrease in 
state and federal funding exacerbated by the rising cost to deliver 
community services. Local governments cannot just continue to raise 
taxes, and certainly, there are expenditures that must remain intact. 

In an effort to address some of the major issues facing local 
governments of the region, STW, through its CAP program, created a Local 
Government Committee. The Committee membership includes a 
representative from each county's association of town and village 
officials. The Committee has, for quite some time, been discussing the 
current structure of rural local government and the necessity of 
'Unicipalities to work together. In a recent survey mailed to local 
~overnments of the region, it was discovered that there are many groups 
of municipalities that are discussing cooperative efforts with 
neighboring communities. Of course, this is nothing new; municipalities 



all over New York State are talking about working cooperatively. The 
problem is, however, the majority of local governments, at least in the 
Southern Tier West region, are not getting off the mark. They are in 
need of a vehicle to "jump start" the collaborative process, to bring 
local officials together in creative discussions focusing on 
opportunities rather than obstacles. Some of the cooperative ideas and 
innovative approaches being discussed by groups of local governments are 
very innovative and quite possibly might even require some demonstration 
legislation at the state level. 

New York State has taken an active role in exploring cooperative 
efforts. In September of 1990, Governor Mario M. Cuomo appointed a Blue 
Ribbon Commission of Local Government Consolidation and charged them 
with seeking new ways to encourage local cost savings and cost 
efficiencies through consolidation. In November of 1991, the 
Commission, chaired by Secretary of State, Gail s. Shaffer, completed an 
interim report of its findings and recommendations for action (please 
see attachment #1 for Secretary Shaffer's letter to the Governor at the 
conclusion of the Commission's charge). In the report, the 
recommendations are as follows: expand and improve local government 
merger procedures, enhance opportunities for intermunicipal activities, 
enhance opportunities for a broad range of technical assistance to local 
governments, re-examine bidding thresholds, and establish an improved 
mechanism for consolidation of special improvement districts in 
developed towns. 

The Commission also conducted an intermunicipal cooperation survey which 
measured the extent of cooperation and the opportunities for more 
cooperation that exist. These same opportunities are currently being 
discussed by local governments across the region. The report also 
includes comments from public hearings. When reading the comments, it 
becomes very clear that cooperation must come from the bottom up and 
needs the necessary technical assistance to make something happen. One 
gentleman from the Town of Bolivar who attended the public hearing at 
.Alfred University summed it up this way, "We can talk about sharing 
until the cows come home, but we can only do it correctly when you have 
professionals handling it." 

All across New York State, entities, both public and private, have been 
examining and studying the issue of cooperation and or consolidation. 
The purpose of the Municipal Partnership Demonstration Program is to go 
beyond the studying phase and begin facilitating cooperative ventures 
between neighboring municipalities and special districts. These 
cooperative ventures could include joint purchasing, joint operations of 
municipalities, highway maintenance agreements, shared municipal 
services (accounting, legal, assessment, secretarial, etc.), formal 
consolidation of municipalities and special districts, joint planning 
services, joint provision for public safety and criminal justice 
systems, etc. 

~ program coordinator will be hired to work with the selected groups of 
~unicipalities (partnerships) to assist in developing the ultimate scope 
~f the partnership program and to develop and negotiate appropriate 
intermunicipal agreements. Student interns from a local university will 
~lso assist with research and legal impacts of cooperative efforts of 
the partnerships. In addition, it is anticipated that, as members of 



he partnerships, the parent county will provide resources through in-
i services, and/or financial assistance to assist in the partnership 

1.~eavor. It is also anticipated that agreements will be developed with 
he various New York State departments (Transportation, Environmental 
onservation, Comptrollers Office, Department of Education, and 
qualization and Assessment) to provide expertise and additional 
ncentives for the municipalities to develop cooperative ventures in the 
artnership area. Legal and accounting services will also be available 
n a consulting basis to assist in the partnership endeavor. 

he following work plan is being proposed: 

Request for Proposals 

For the most part, local governments discussing cooperative efforts 
with neighboring communities have already defined what 
municipalities construe a partnership (normally prescribed by 
geography). These groups of municipalities will be asked to submit 
a Request For Proposal (RFP) to the Partnership Program. The STW's 
Local Government Committee will review each groups RFP and 
recommend by a ranking process which groups will be served first. 
Initially accepted will be one partnership from each of the 
counties in the region. 

Commitment of Municipalities 

After three partnerships have been selected, Southern Tier West 
will meet with each group to provide an overview of the project and 
to confirm commitment on the part of each partner. A commitment 
statement will be offered?for signature to each municipal's 
legislative body. Upon receiving the signed commitment, STW will 
schedule a public scoping session in the partnership area to get 
the citizens and local officials involved up front in the 
discussion of cooperative ideas and development of those ideas. 
STW emphasizes the importance of being all inclusive. All 
potential participating municipal officials and other appropriate 
groups will be invited ~o the meeting. Following the initial 
scoping session, it is expected that municipalities involved in the 
partnership will appoint an active and interested member(s) from 
their community to serve on a proactive Partnership Committee. 

Partnership Committee 

STW and the Partnership Committee will work together on developing 
and distributing a public opinion survey regarding intermunicipal 
cooperation. Survey results will be made public through another 
community meeting. The survey results and subsequent comments will 
be refined and prioritized by STW and the Committee. This 
prioritized list of cooperative ideas selected for further study by 
STW must immediately determine realism as not to waste time and 
money. 

The Partnership Committee and STW will also communicate progress 
back to the legislative boards, public interest groups and others 
through the use of media, flyers and presentations. 



Implementing Cooperative Efforts 

STW will hire a professional staff person to coordinate the project 
(along with support from other STW staff). The Program Coordinator 
must have a thorough understanding of local governmental 
operations. The staff person must also be able coordinate, plan, 
advise, study, communicate and promote a spirited and supportive 
attitude toward cooperation. 

STW will give thorough study to the cooperative options outlined by 
each Municipal Partnership group. These studies will include what 
are the legal, financial and liability implications of the 
cooperative efforts. It is imperative that cost projections and 
savings for a cooperative effort be documented. All information 
conducted during the studies will be written into report form for 
review by the Partnership. A financial and legal consultant will 
be retained for the proposed project to answer questions that arise 
from the studies. Student interns will also participate in the 
study phase of the project in an effort to determine the legal 
impact of any cooperative activity. Once the studies are completed 
STW will meet with the Partnerships to discuss the findings. If 
the Partnerships are in favor of the cooperative efforts described, 
a public meeting is held to discuss the ideas and answer citizen's 
questions. Further revisions of the cooperative ideas are 
considered before STW staff develops the intermunicipal agreements 
and has them signed by the partnership. 

It is anticipated that the first cooperative effort to be 
implemented for each partnership will be small in relation to ease 
of accomplishment. If such an opportunity exists, it allows the 
partnership to savor firsthand a successful cooperative effort 
which will strengthen the partnerships and lead the way to future 
cooperative ventures. 

here are few limits to what can be accomplished by local governments 
hen they choose to be creative in their thinking and open and 
ooperative in their attitude and approach to their peers. A 
illingness to be creative, to seek out innovation, and to look beyond 
he conventional can lead to a better and more cost-effective way in 
elivering government services. The Municipal Partnership Demonstration 
roject will encourage these innovative cooperative endeavors by 
roviding professional hands-on technical assistance. 

MP/pd 

( 



PlANNING & DEVELOPMENT COMMITTEE 

November 22, 1993 

Present: Walchli; Miess ; Reuning; Boyce; 

A motion was made by Hiess, seconded by Retn:ring and carried, to approve 
a transfer of $403.00 from County Historian Account No. A7510.205 to 
Account No. A7510.484, to cover the cost of murals for nruseumwalls. 
County Attorney is requested to prepare resolution. 

Meeting adjourned. 

~- ; 

. - . 
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PLANNING AND DEVELOPMENT 
ail~ 

l 3 199J 
December 9, 1993 

PRESENT: J. Walchli, M. Kear, D. Cross, B. Reuning, R. Miess, 
M. Boyce, J. Case, J. Arden-Hopkins, E. Burdick, 
N. Simon, G. Smith 

On motion of B. Reuning, seconded by R. 
approved the minutes of 11/22, 11/16, 11/10, 
8/11, 8/90, 7/27 and 7/14/93. 

Miess and carried, 
10/13, 9/23, 9/15, 

Jesse Case, Tourism Specialist, reported on the 8-county Bi­
Regional tourism meeting held in Buffalo. Plans are being made to 
work together in an effort to encourage tourism in this eight 
county area. More meeting are being scheduled. 

Jesse passed out copies of the final draft of the 1994 Tourism 
Guide which is ready to go to the printers. He noted the Tourism 
Council is very pleased with the results. Also noted there is a 
$500. fee for use of the DOT county map used in the Guide. On 
motion of B. Reuning, seconded by R. Miess and carried moved to 
accept the bid of Dodge Press for printing of 50,000 copies of the 
Guide. 

Much discussion was also held on the development of county and 
State forests within the county to raise revenues. 

FLASH! Interruption! Delores Cross just announced she has 
received a call from Senator Moynihan's office notifying the county 
of the award of $100,000. grant from HUD Micro Enterprise Program 
applied for by the Office of Development. 

Noted that Gary Smith has just been nominated for President of 
the Tourism Council. 

Mike Kear noted that there may be a 
neighborhood of $11,000.) in this year's tourism 
be encumbered and used to pay Roger Tranzcik 
perform for the county. 

surplus (in the 
budget. This will 
for work he will 

Mike Kear noted he is in the middle of rewriting the final 
copy of the Solid Waste Management Plan and that DEC has asked for 
another SEQR review. On motion of M. Boyce, seconded by R. Miess 
and carried the committee approved a negative declaration to be 
submitted. 
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Dr. Jacobi, Geologist, who has been conducting an earthquake 
survey in the northern area of the county has requested permission 
to do the same for the rest of the county. On motion of M. Boyce, 
seconded by B. Reuning and carried, the committee requested Mike 
Kear to write a letter of support to Dr. Jacobi. On motion of 
M. Boyce, seconded by R. Miess and carried approved a $7,000. 
appropriation for 1994 for the Agricultural Society Fair Board. 

Cooperative Extension submitted information of burn barrels, 
which was passed out. 

PREPARE RESOLUTION 

On motion of R. Miess, seconded by M. Boyce and carried, 
approved the following appointments to the Soil and Water 
Conservation Board: Hugh Whiteman and Wendall Chamberlain, for 3 
years. 

PREPARE RESOLUTION 

On motion of R. Miess, seconded by B. Reuning, and carried, 
approved the following appointments to the Youth Board: John 
Margeson, Larry Wilson, David Sirianni, Leonard Capizzi, Ralph 
Eastlack and Gary Ostrower. 

On motion of B. Reuning, seconded by R. Miess and carried 
approved a request from Christina Culbert to attend a Youth 
Conference in Philadelphia from 11/21 to 11/23. The committee is 
requesting a synopsis from Ms. Culbert. 

On motion of R. Miess, 
approved cornmi ttee days for 
Gallman, November 17th. 

seconded by M. Boyce 
J. Walchli, September 

and carried 
9, and Jim 

Craig Braack noted that on 2:00p.m., December 16, a ribbon 
cutting ceremony will be held in honor of the openino/or the County 
Museum. The following are the hours the museum will be open: 

Dec. 16 - 9 am to 9 pm 
Dec. 17 - 9 am to 9 pm 
Dec. 18 - 2 pm to 6 pm 
Dec. 19 - 2 pm to 6 pm 

Craig noted that his account with Blumenthals has been 
overdrawn by $300. and has been told that this will be covered by 
year-end resolution. On motion of R. Miess, seconaed by M. Boyce 
and carried, this overdraft has been duly noted. 
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Craig noted again, the need for a county wide shredder, that 
would be stored in his office but available for all departments to 
use. He noted that 7.5 tons of old records were destroyed last 
year. 

Julie Marshall discussed with the cornrni ttee the difference 
between an EDZ zone and an IDA zone. She also noted that the FYI 
NY software has been installed on her office computer and has been 
very helpful. 

On motion of R. Miess, seconded by M. Boyce and carried, 
approved a request for Julie to attend an Economic Development 
Course for one week the end of February at the University of North 
Carolina. Registration fee is $450. and travel and lodging will be 
added. 

On motion of B. Reuning, seconded by R. Miess and carried, 
approved a transfer in the Economic Development accounts of $301.00 
from 6430.474 Contracts to 6430.201 Equipment. 

Chairman Walchli noted he would like to see more work done 
with STEDO. 

A contingent of representatives from Friendship spoke to the 
committee and requested help from the county and advice in their 
quest to obtain EDZ status. In order to go ahead with this project 
they have asked for financial help or administrative help in lieu 
of financial aid, tax breaks and any other help the county can 
give. They are going ahead with renovations to their existing 
water system and expanding. They hope to include the Town of Cuba, 
Cuba Village, and perhaps some areas in the Amity, Belmont, 
Angelica and Belvidere areas. It was also ARC monies are available 
to help. This was a lengthy discussion and the representatives 
were requested to present a short program to the full Board on 
Monday. Mr. William Dibble will be their spokesperson. 

Meeting adjourned - 5:30 p.m. 



PLANNING & DEVELOPMENT COMMITTEE 

December 13, 1993 

Present: Walchli; Miess; Reuning; 

A motion was made by Reuning, seconded by Miess and carried, 
that Rodney Bennett and William Dibble be appointed to serve on the 
Soil and Water Conservation District Board for one year expiring 
December 31, 1994. County Attorney is requested to prepare resolution. 

Meeting adjourned. 



PLANNING AND DEVELOPMENT 

December 20, 1993 

PRESENT: J. Walchli, M. Boyce, A. Sylor, R. Miess, B. Reuning 

On mo-c1on of A. Sylor, seconded by R. Miess and carried, 
approved a $7,000. appropriation for the Ag Society for the 1994 
budget year. 

Corrections to minutes of December 9, 1993. 

To replace paragraph 8 of 1st page. 

Mike Kear noted the final draft of the SWMP is ready for 
approval by the County Board of Legislators. DEC has asked for 
another SEQR review to include all changes made to the Plan since 
the first draft. After review of the EAF and upon a motion from M. 
Boyce, seconded by R. Miess and carried, approved a negative 
declaration be included with the Plan. 



PLANNING AND DEVELOPMENT 

December 27, 1993 

PRESENT: J. Walchli, R. Miess, B. Reuning, D Cross, K. Nielsen 

IDA Board members submitted the name of Robert Thomas of 
Bolivar to fill the unexpired term of George Bradley on the IDA 
Board. 

Mr. Thomas is a retired engineer from Cuba Cheese. 

On motion of B. Reuning, seconded by R. Miess and carried, the 
committee approved this appointment. 




